CFSR/CFSP Coordinators Network Information Request: Contracting out Case Management and Service Array (10/08/2008)

	We have an information request from Nebraska. Sherri Haber states:

"Nebraska is in need of some technical support/advice/guidance related to contracting out case management and our service array. We are in particular need of assistance from states who can provide detailed information on development of case rates, administrative costs, IV-E claiming for Admin and Services, SACWIS issues. We have reviewed the materials located on the NCR for QI and Privatization, but are in need of talking to states who can discuss particulars of what decisions they made regarding the costs, why they made the decisions they did and if they had to do it over again what would they change."



	Respondent
	State
	Response

	Virginia Monteiro
	Washington, DC
	The District has not privatized case management services but we do contract with private agencies to provide some full case management services for foster care cases and to provide therapeutic foster care. Private agencies provide full case management to approximately 1/2 of the children in foster care in the District.

If information from the District would be helpful for Ms. Haber, I can see whether we can share contract information with her and perhaps arrange for her to speak with the folks who handle our IV-E claiming and our Director for Information Systems. Let me know.

	Robin Wilson
	Mississippi
	Mississippi does not contract out case management so I don't think we would be any help.

	Rebecca Porter
	Missouri
	Missouri has a performance based contracting system in place since 2005. We used an actuary study to set the case rates. The contractors are responsible to categorize their expenditures monthly so we can claim federal dollars. They are paid a set base caseload rate on a monthly basis.

I have forwarded this request to the unit manager over the performance based contracting unit and she is out. I was in charge of an evaluation process looking at impact of privatization but did not deal with the financial aspect of the contract much.

When the unit manager returns, I will respond with further contact information. In the meantime, I am available to answer as many questions as I can.
Unit manager, Cindy Wilkinson’s response: “I would be happy to talk with her. Also, Sheila might be a good one to discuss the IV-E and Admin claiming. Just let me know if you want me to contact her, or if I just wait to hear from her. Thanks.”

	Becky Lyons
	Florida
	Since we are a fully "privatized" state (all services except protective investigation - in our state this is known as "community based care") these are definitely issues we've struggled with as well. One source of background and summary information on our CBC initiatives,

including some on cost, can be found in the annual evaluations on our Internet site. The IV-E Waiver evaluation on the same site may also be of some help.

http://www.dcf.state.fl.us/publications/pubs.shtml#cbc
Frank Platt is our primary liaison for CBC contracting, and may be able to point Nebraska to some other key informants in our agency. His phone number is 850-922-2860, though email is probably better as he'll be out of the office much of the next couple of weeks.
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